
-----Original Message-----
From: Delhanty, Joy 
Sent: 20 October 2020 12:23
To: Contact-WHC

Subject: Symondshyde extension plan to Include Symondshyde Farm SDS6

Hello,

I am unable to find out via your website how to respond to the 
Consultation on the plan to extend the planned development at 
Symondshyde to include extra homes by including the site of 
Symondshyde Farm so I am writing to you here instead. I understand 
that this Consultation is open until 24th October.

I think that this is a wholly unnecessary and very damaging plan. 
The site of the Farm is in the middle of the already small green 
corridor that is specifically designed to separate the towns of 
Hatfield, Welwyn Garden City, St Albans and Wheathampstead. This is 
Green Belt land and according to Government guidelines this should 
only be used for development when exceptional circumstance can be 
proved. This cannot be so in this case. The priority for the Borough 
should be to help families that are on the waiting list for housing 
- this additional development will not do this.

In addition,  the 2018 ONS report on Household Projections has 
predicted that FEWER new households will be needed than were 
predicted before;  this should be taken into account by the planning 
department.

Erosion of land in this green corridor will inevitably lead to 
merger of the local towns into one urban conglomerate. This beauty 
spot will be lost forever depriving residents of the Borough of the 
chance to experience Nature without disruption by noise from traffic 
on the surrounding busy roads. Over time many wild species presently 
living in the area will also be lost forever.

I cannot understand why this planned extension is being put forward 
now when an earlier Council decision was against this scheme. These 
extra few homes are simply not needed and will be financially out of 
the reach of almost all local people.

Yours sincerely,

Joy Delhanty


